
 
 
 

 
The deadline for compliance with Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code is 
quickly approaching. All affected plans and arrangements must comply, or be 
amended to comply, with the documentation requirements established by the 
Treasury Department and the Internal Revenue Service on or before December 
31, 2008. 

In general, Section 409A applies to amounts deferred under a “nonqualified 
deferred compensation plan.” Subject to certain exceptions, a nonqualified 
deferred compensation plan is any arrangement that provides any employee, 
director or consultant with a legally binding right during a taxable year to 
compensation that is payable to the participant in a later year.  Section 409A may 
impact the following plans and arrangements: 

• Salary deferral plans 
• Supplemental executive retirement plans (SERPs) 
• Excess benefit plans 
• Bonus arrangements 
• Severance arrangements, including plans and policies 
• Employment agreements 
• Equity-based compensation plans, including stock options, SARs, restricted 

stock units, restricted stock and performance shares/units, and all related 
award agreements 

• Phantom stock or phantom equity arrangements 
• Incentive plans, including long-term incentive plans and cash bonus programs 
• Change in control agreements or plans 
• Any other program that defers receipt of taxable income 

If you maintain any of these plans or arrangements, your Vorys attorneys are 
prepared to provide guidance on the amendments that are necessary for 
compliance with Section 409A.  

If you have any questions about this or any other employment-related issue, please contact your 
Vorys lawyer.  

*  *  * 
IRS CIRCULAR 230 DISCLOSURE: In order to ensure compliance with 
requirements imposed by the U.S. Internal Revenue Service, we inform you that 
any federal tax advice contained in this communication (including any 
attachments) is not intended or written to be used, and it cannot be used, by any 
taxpayer for the purpose of (i) avoiding penalties that may be imposed under the 
U.S. Internal Revenue Code or (ii) promoting, marketing, or recommending to 
another person, any transaction or other matter addressed herein. 

This alert contains information necessarily of such a general nature that it cannot be regarded as legal advice. Vorys, Sater, 
Seymour and Pease LLP is available to provide additional information and to discuss matters contained herein as they may 
apply to specific situations. Vorys, Sater, Seymour and Pease LLP, ©2008. For additional information, visit www.vorys.com. 
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